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BUSCOT PARK CRICKET CLUB

President: LORD FARINGDON


Est. 1888

Buscot Park Cricket Club Annual General Meeting
Minutes of the AGM held Thursday, 25 November 2010 at Faringdon Town Football Club.

Present:
J Morton (Chair), S Mutch (Secretary), A Morbey, R Morbey, I Elsdon, P Farmer, L Farmer, L Bouwers, J Gardiner, R Gardiner, D Williams, A Yates, P Barter
1. Apologies

G Thompson, H Millar, G Hoskins, M Sheil, A Barron, M Heasman, P Clarke, T Vinall, M Smith, D Clarke, M Tuffnel.
Our thanks to Andy Morbey for arranging the venue.

The Club wishes to express its deepest condolences to Mike Heasman over the loss of his brother.

2. Minutes of AGM 2009
The minutes of the meeting held Thursday 12 November 2009 were read, approved and moved to be adopted by R Morbey, seconded by R Gardiner.

3. Matters Arising

None.
4. Official Reports

a. Chairman

Unfortunately Club Chairman Gary Thompson was unable to attend due to an unavoidable late change in his work commitments. He did submit a written annual report which was read out by the meeting chair (copy enclosed). In summary, he thanked all who have helped with the club this year both on and off the pitch, particularly Dan Callow and Phil Oglesby who are stepping down from Sunday Captain and Junior coaching lead respectively.
b. Treasurer

Richard Gardiner submitted a written annual report. In summary the bank position at the end of September 2010 after taking into account immediate debtors and creditors is £20,445; this balance includes the £10,000 donation from Lord Faringdon towards the new pavilion. Therefore, excluding this large donation we have £10,445 which is £6,160 up on last year’s balance of £4,285. An outstanding achievement.
The accounts for 2009-10 were moved to be adopted by Andy Morbey and seconded by I Elsdon.

Richard has decided to resign as Treasurer; all those in attendance thanked Richard for all his hard work and dedication over the last year.
c. Membership Secretary

Steve Mutch reported that the club had 24 senior players paying subs this year (two up on last year). All but two are confirmed paid. Generally players have paid more promptly but numerous reminding was still required! New invoice slips were provided to Captains to improve record keeping, Reminders will be emailed to members regularly next year. More players have made use of internet banking this year and all players are encouraged to do so in future.
d. Fixture Secretary

Ian Elsdon reported that a number of Sunday fixture had to be cancelled last year and was concerned it may happen too often. However it was noted that only a couple were due to no Buscot team being available. It was suggested that we schedule only eight Sunday fixtures for next year, four against local teams and four against travelling teams. It is hoped that fewer fixtures will encourage better availability, stronger teams and more scope for re-arrangements and club social events. Ian to discuss this further with Richard Gardiner and Liam Farmer.
e. Club Captain

Club Captain Andy Morbey submitted a written report on the Clubs cricketing exploits last season (copy enclosed). In summary the first team won their league and were promoted, the seconds finished 7th in their league with a number of notable performances. Des Williams commented on Andy’s excellent work and commitment, the meeting agreed and John thanked him on behalf of the Club for all his effort and hard work. Andy added that selection was still a problem and asks that all players try to use the website availability function whenever possible.
5. Election of Officers

Des Williams proposed the new office of Vice Chairman. After a short discussion the proposal was agreed by unanimous vote.

	
	
	Proposed
	Seconded

	President
	Lord Faringdon
	A Yates
	J Gardiner

	Chairman
	G Thompson
	D Williams
	P Farmer

	Vice Chairman
	J Morton
	A Yates
	R Gardiner

	General Secretary
	S Mutch
	A Morbey
	A Yates

	Treasurer
	P Farmer
	J Morton
	S Mutch

	Fixture Secretary
	I Elsdon
	D Williams
	S Mutch

	Membership Secretary
	R Gardiner
	S Mutch
	A Morbey

	Club Captain
	A Morbey
	J Morton
	A Yates

	First Team Vice Capt
	M Heasman
	S Mutch
	D Williams

	Second Team Capt
	P Farmer
	J Morton
	S Mutch

	Sunday Captain
	L Farmer
	R Gardiner
	D Williams

	Welfare Officer
	TBC (see below)
	
	

	Selection Committee
	Captains
	R Morbey
	L Bouwers

	
	
	
	


Welfare Officer: needs clarification; if previous checks are allowed to count then Des would be happy to do this. Also Hamish or John M could do it (are qualified) and GT has offered too. This officer is required for our ECB Clubmark status.
Vice Presidents

None additional to be elected this year. The meeting noted the sad loss of V Day this year. Other than this change the current list will remain as for 2009.

R Bremner, M Cornley, R Davis, W.Foley, C Giles, M Harris, R Heasman, P Marshall, G Martin, W Morbey, P Oglesby, M O’Neill, R O’Neill, M Simpson, D Wilson, D Yeates
Proposed en bloc by I Elsdon, seconded by R Gardiner.

Life Members

No new nominations. The current list will remain as for 2009
J Booth, M Cartwright, F Cox, R Deane, C Edgington, G Edgington, I Elsdon, D Honeywill, J Morbey, M Shiel, B Talbot, W Townsend, M Tuffnell, P Widdrington, D Williams and A Yates.
General Committee
The General committee will be comprised of the following: Five automatic positions – Chairman (G Thompson), Vice Chairman (J Morton), Club Captain (A Morbey), Secretary (S Mutch) and Treasurer (P Farmer), the remaining positions are made up from the following representatives: 2XI Captain (P Farmer), Sunday Captain (L Farmer), Ground (D Williams), Juniors (A Morbey), Membership Sec (R Gardiner), Fixture Sec (I Elsdon) and a General Member (L Bouwers).

(A Yates offered to help if needed).
6. Cricket Sub-Committee

The pros and cons of remaining in the SWCCL (Wilts League) were discussed at length. Although a move to the Oxfordshire league would not be unwelcome it would not be without its own complications regarding registering players and providing umpires. The matter was referred to the Club Committee for further consideration before coming back to the general membership for any final decision.
7. Junior Cricket Sub-Committee
Gary Thompson has agreed to run the U17 team next year, with Andy running the U15s and John M running the U11s. we still need someone to run the U13 team, Andy is to contact Gavin Little regarding this. Paul also has a contact to approach about this. Andy is to get Junior entries in by 31 Dec 2010.
Liam Farmer and Louis Bouwers are considering taking a coaching course and would help with Junior coaching if so. Andy is still trying to book the indoor junior nets sessions at the leisure centre suggested Wed. 6-9pm, with seniors attending for the last hour, otherwise try for Thursdays.

8. Groundwork Sub-Committee
The pitch has recovered well. The gang mower has been repaired but the roller needs repairing. Andy is to arrange use of a leaf collector.
9. Pavilion Works Project

Planning consent has been completed. Andy to arrange slab laying. Works will begin in earnest in February 2011.
10. Finances

It was decided to keep all fees at last year’s rates.
The fees are set as below. Proposed by I Elsdon, seconded by D Williams.

· Subscription senior £36 (with the option of a £3 monthly standing order)

· Subscription junior £20

· Junior family agreement - £15 first child and £10 for subsequent children

· Saturday senior match fee £10, cut to £5 if driving two or more players to an away game.
· Saturday junior match fee £5
· Sunday senior match fee £7.50
· Sunday junior match fee £4
· Tea £35

11. AoB

Next season’s six-a-side tournament is set for 26 June (reserve date 03 July).
John Morton confirmed he can arrange for Fixture Card printing.

Next club newsletter to go out after Christmas.

Next Committee meeting set for Friday, 14 January 2011 at 7.30pm at John Morton’s House (thanks John!)

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.20 pm.

Steven Mutch

General Secretary, BPCC

12 Jan 2011
Buscot Park Cricket Club 
Chairman's Report 2010
Firstly let me apologize for not being with you this evening, business takes me away. I'm sure the meeting will run faster and smoother with John in the chair.

As we come to the end of this committee year we have 2 people leaving after years of good service and another giving up his current position.

Dan Callow and Phil Oglesby have been great assets to the club and I would like to record the club and my thanks to them both for the work they have done with Sunday teams and the junior section respectively.

Richard Gardiner is stepping down as treasurer after a brief stint in the job, thank you Richard and I'm sure we'll find you something else to do!

The club had a good year with league cricket, the 1st team winning promotion to Div 3, with Hamish taking the division batting and Chris Burgess the division bowling award.

The 2nds also had a good year in Div 7 winning 7 matches with some notable performances and our treasurer taking the division bowling award. Well done to all involved.

The Sunday side continue to provide good quality, challenging and enjoyable cricket with support from Richard and Dan - could I ask again that we all try and play at least a couple of games each season and help to ensure that this team fulfills its fixtures and continues to act as a stepping stone for juniors into senior cricket.

I would like to thank all those in the club that help with its running - the committee members I serve with who put in lots of work; the ground staff for all their hard work in wicket and general preparation; the junior team managers and coaches; Wynn of course for teas and finish by asking all those members here, and those not, to support the committee and get involved whenever and however you can, please volunteer and don't wait to be asked.

On a final note the pavilion project continues at snail's pace but we do now have a start date for early Feb., starting work has been delayed now due to the disturbance that would be caused to the season's pheasants; we aim to have changing, showers and toilet facilities by the first game of 2011. Planning permission has been applied for, as we now have building regs. Work is planned to start after the last pheasant shoot in Feb.

(I am happy for my name to be put forward to stand again.)
Gary Thompson
Chairman, Buscot Park Cricket Club
Buscot Park Cricket Club

Club Captain’s Report 2010

The 2010 season saw promotion for the 1" team and the 2"d team finishing mid table, there were individual success with Hamish Millar winning the Division 4 batting award , Chris Burgess and Richard Gardiner picking up the bowling awards for Division 4 and 7 respectively. We did managed to put two teams out but the 2nds did have to play with 10 a few times but yet again availability was at times a nightmare mainly from the beginning of May to the end of August !

I am not sure what the answer is but Paul and myself seemed to spend Tuesday to Saturday morning chasing up players to play. We used over 40 players on a Saturday but only about 15 played 12 or more games, I think this is actually an improvement on previous seasons. I would like to see next year, players' helping out the captains of all sides by actually letting them know their availability via the website, email , phone, text or in person rather than having captains trying to contact 15-20 players . I believe this applies to the Sunday side as well with only the hard work from Dan and Richard in getting players the reason why some games went ahead.

On the positive side there are a new group of good juniors cricketers coming through who are now eligible to play senior cricket and hopefully we will be able to give these boys a game, some have played the odd game this year and certainly look able to play league and Sunday cricket.

Also a big thank you to all those who played, scored, umpired, helped at or drank a lot at the 6 a side, a successful day and we hope to repeat it next season. A thank you to John Morton for his work in organizing the dinner.
JUNIORS

The junior section had mixed fortunes , the u15's played only 5 games as their season finished in June, unfortunately we only saw 2 or 3 jump to the senior sides, something we need to address next season. The u13's had a fantastic season winning 8 out of 9 league games and went on to reach the County Finals Day, after losing their semi by 1 run , the 3rd/4th place was played in a subdued manner but reaching the Finals was a great achievement for the Club. Skipper Jeremy Kirby finished the season with most 30n.o retirements (9) in the competition. The u11's had a 100% winning record but unfortunately that was due to having been able to play 1 game Unfortunately Phil Oglesby has now finished in his coaching role at Buscot Park, many thanks to him for his hard work and long hours doing this job but it now means we need new people to help out with the junior section.

Finally thanks to the Groundstaff for all of their hours at the ground, which resulted in high marks from the opposition in the Wiltshire League. One more person to thank, that is the Tea Lady !

Andy Morbey

Club Captain, Buscot Park Cricket Club

Gen. Secretary: Steven Mutch
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